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obtain the presence of the parents, 
guardian or custodian. 

(d) All the rights listed in § 11.906 of 
this part shall be afforded the parties 
in the minor-in-need-of care prelimi-
nary inquiry except that the court is 
not required to appoint counsel if the 
parties cannot afford one. Notice of the 
inquiry shall be given to the minor, 
and his or her parents, guardian or cus-
todian and their counsel as soon as the 
time for the inquiry has been estab-
lished. 

(e) The children’s court shall hear 
testimony concerning: 

(1) The circumstances that gave rise 
to the complaint or the taking of the 
minor into custody; and 

(2) The need for shelter care. 
(f) If the children’s court finds that 

probable cause exists to believe the 
minor is a minor-in-need-of-care, the 
minor shall be released to the parents, 
guardian or custodian, and ordered to 
appear at the adjudicatory hearing, un-
less: 

(1) There is reasonable cause to be-
lieve that the minor will run away and 
be unavailable for further proceedings; 

(2) There is reasonable cause to be-
lieve that the minor is in immediate 
danger from parents, guardian or cus-
todian and that removal from them is 
necessary; or 

(3) There is a reasonable cause to be-
lieve that the minor will commit a se-
rious act causing damage to person or 
property. 

(g) The children’s court may release 
the minor pursuant to paragraph (f) of 
this section to a relative or other re-
sponsible adult tribal member if the 
parents, guardian or custodian of the 
minor consent to the release. If the 
minor is ten years to age or older, the 
minor and the parents, guardian or 
custodian must both consent to the re-
lease. 

(h) Upon finding that probable cause 
exists to believe that the minor is a 
minor-in-need-of-care and that there is 
a need for shelter care, the minor’s 
shelter care shall be continued. Other-
wise, the complaint shall be dismissed 
and the minor released. 

§ 11.1106 Investigation by the pre-
senting officer. 

The presenting officer shall make an 
investigation following the prelimi-
nary inquiry or the release of the 
minor to the parents, guardian or cus-
todian to determine whether the inter-
ests of the minor and the public require 
that further action be taken. Upon the 
basis of this investigation, the pre-
senting officer may: 

(a) Determine that no further action 
be taken; or 

(b) File a petition pursuant to 
§ 11.1107 of this part in the children’s 
court to initiate further proceedings. 
The petition shall be filed within 48 
hours of the preliminary inquiry if the 
minor is in shelter care. If the minor 
has been previously released to the par-
ents, guardian or custodian, relative or 
responsible adult, the petition shall be 
filed within ten days of the preliminary 
inquiry. 

§ 11.1107 Petition. 
Proceedings under §§ 11.1100–11.1114 of 

this part shall be instituted by a peti-
tion filed by the presenting officer on 
behalf of the tribe and the interests of 
the minor. The petition shall state: 

(a) The name, birth date, and resi-
dence of the minor; 

(b) The names and residences of the 
minor’s parents, guardian or custodian; 

(c) A citation to the specific section 
of this part which gives the children’s 
court jurisdiction of the proceedings; 
and 

(d) If the minor is in shelter care, the 
place of shelter care and the time he or 
she was taken into custody. 

§ 11.1108 Date of hearing. 
Upon receipt of the minor-in-need-of- 

care petition, the children’s court shall 
set a date for the hearing which shall 
not be more than 15 days after the chil-
dren’s court receives the petition from 
the presenting officer. If the adjudica-
tory hearing is not held within 15 days 
after the filing of the petition, it shall 
be dismissed unless; 

(a) The hearing is continued upon 
motion of the minor; or 

(b) The hearing is continued upon 
motion of the presenting officer by rea-
son of the unavailability of material 
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